
 

THE GROVER NEWS 
 “FOR THE GROVE FAMILY, BY THE GROVE FAMILY” 

                                                 
 

This is the month for giving thanks for everything that we have, our health, our 

families, the world that we live in and especially to our troops and others that 
are/have protected us. One more month and that jolly old man in the red suit will 

arrive.  This month not much will be going on since most people celebrate the 

holidays with family. Last month was a very active one with the Luau fish fry a 
great success with around 70 people joining in on the fun and delicious fish. We 

would like to thank the cooking team: Cookers – Jack Dunn and Doug Smith; 

breading & preparation -Mike Hamm, Lou Orefice & Stan Lieser.  
Wii Bowling leagues are having a great time and on the 18

th
 we will have our 

awards banquet. A lot of improvement has been made since we first started and 

more people are interested getting in on the next one. So good, to see people 
having fun and laughing.  

The Meet & Greet breakfast was a huge success with a lot of new residents 

attending and meeting some of our older residents. The food was prepared by 
Patty Etheridge and Kathy Olewiler and everyone was raving about the taste of 

the food. The Naval Museum and Blue angels show had only 10 people going. It 

was a small turnout because of the bad weather and the Blue’s did not fly. Of the 
10 of us we still enjoyed the museum with Mike being our tour guide. It was most 

informative and we didn’t see it all, another time maybe. We ate at the café and 

the food was delicious and reasonable.   
Our Halloween party and golf cart race was a huge success with a lot of 

participation. See more under the activities section. 
As you may have read in the last month’s newsletter from Patty Etheridge, I have 

been asked to continue being the editor of The Grover News and I have accepted. 

It has been a pleasure these last months to produce this newsletter for you. I hope 
you have enjoyed and will still enjoy all the activities of the Grove. If you have 

news you would like to put in the newsletter please e-mail me at 

endym02@gmail.com.  
Remember the Veterans on Veteran’s Day and Happy Thanksgiving to everyone. 

 

Althia Fox, editor          

P.S. Sorry the newsletter was late had to get Halloween party in.              

NOVEMBER 2015 
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 Newsletter Information 

 

NOTE, please submit by the 20
th

 any information, visits, deaths, sickness, 

classified (grove residences please), to be placed in the newsletter. Please 

contact the editor (Althia Fox) at 943-6608, endym02@gmail.com, drop off 

the information at 8490 Carriage Way, or suggestion box. 

 

Suggestion Box         

 

Suggestion Box, located in the Clubhouse, is to be used to deposit:  

Suggestions, Newsletter info, Letters to the Committee, etc.  All letters must 

be signed and dated or they will not be honored. 

 

 

Office of The Grove 

Patrick Etheridge (Sales Manager)    Patty Etheridge (Office Manager) 

Jodie Sharp 

8647 Arlington Dr. Foley, Al 36535 

Phone: 251-971-1033   Fax:  251-971-1036   

After Hours 251-231-5454 

Attention: There is a slot in the mail room to where checks can be deposited 

after hour. Also, Office will not be signing for packages as of 7/13/15. See 

Patrick for gate remote if you would like to purchase.
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MAP AND PICTURES OF OUR NEW PHASE II  

 



At the end of October the transformers were starting to arrive and being set. 

Patrick is already showing the lots and several people have picked one out. 
PICTURES OF PHASE II 

 

NORTHWEST VIEW 

 

NORTHEAST VIEW 

 

TANGELO DR (NORTH) 



 

PONDVIEW DR. (EAST)                       PONDVIEW DR. (WEST) 

 

 

LAKEVIEW OF PHASE II         WESTVIEW FROM BACK PATH 

 

 

  

WESTVIEW OF CASTLE DR        SOUTHEAST VIEW OF RV & BOAT 

FROM BACK PATH                            STORAGE 



  

 
  

Schools collects Box Tops for education. The box tops help provide 
materials such as library books, musical instruments and other items 
that have been cut by the education system. This is a wonderful 
program that helps our schools. 

If you are interested in helping, we would greatly appreciate it.  You 
just cut the box top of products such as cereal, muffin mix, cake mixes 
and other supplies and bring to the office. 

Above is what the Box tops look like. Thank you in advance and Thank 
you for all those who think of our kids and donate. 

Please give to Patty at the Office.  Kaden and Ashton Etheridge love 
collecting and turning them in. 



Please see the below map for directions around Baldwin County 

 



 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE 

 

Barbara Orefice    910-690-9026   louorefice@att.net 

Barbara Shipley    943-5855  barbarashipley8@gmail.com  

Althia Fox     943-6608  endym02@gmail.com 

Lou Orefice     424-2240  louorefice@att.net 

Doug Corporaal     resigned on 7/9/15 

Joanne Smith (Treasurer)   970-1862   dougjoanne/58@gmail.com     

 

 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE REPORT 

 

The 2015 committee, Barbara Orefice, Barbara Shipley, & Althia Fox meet 

on Oct. 20. We discussed menus for trivia, big breakfast, Thanksgiving 

Lunch, and Christmas.  Our menu for the Nov 3
rd

 trivia will be lasagna and 

spaghetti, salad, & roll. The Nov. 17
th

 trivia will be beef stew and bread 

Our big breakfast for November will be the same, but December will be 

cancelled because of Christmas Lunch. For Thanksgiving we will have 

turkey, dressing, green beans, mashed potatoes, deviled eggs, cranberry 

sauce and coleslaw. The turkeys will be furnished by the Office. 

The Christmas lunch will be ham, sweet potatoes, green beans, mashed 

potatoes, deviled eggs, corn & rolls. The hams will be furnished by the Office 

also. The social committee will be fixing the food for both events, we will ask 

for desserts to be shared. 

We will be putting a signup sheet for the Pizza Birthday Bash since it turned 

out so well in September and October. 

 

Meeting adjourned  

 

mailto:louorefice@att.net
mailto:barbarashipley8@gmail.com
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WELCOME COMMITTEE by Kathy Olewiler 

 

Please welcome Betty Miller. She moved into 8601 Carriage 
Way, lot 164 this month. 

If that name sounds familiar to some of you it is because Betty 
lived here previously and has returned. 

Her sister Martha Lauser moved in to 8718 Edgewater in 
September. So please renew your acquaintance if you 

knew Betty and if not please introduce yourself to your newest 
member of the Grove Family. 

  
Your Welcome Team  

 
MEET & GREET BREAKFAST 

 
We had 55 residents attending. Everyone had a great time 

visiting with each other and getting to know each other. We 
served breakfast casserole with bacon and sausage, homemade 
sausage gravy and biscuits and grapes. Coffee and orange juice 

were the beverages. The food was enjoyed by all with rave 
reviews. The meet and greet was a huge success. 

Thanks to all who attended and to those who helped to clean 
up. On next page are pictures from the meet & greet breakfast. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
MEET & GREET BREAKFAST PICTURES 

 

  
New residents introducing themselves 

   
 New residents introducing themselves               Enjoying the good Breakfast food 

 
Enjoying the breakfast 

 



  NEW RESIDENTS   

 

Welcome to Lorraine Carvalho Lot 102, 18268 Millspring Dr. who came 

from Florida. She lived in a small town and found the Grove to her liking. 

She has 2 children, 3 grandchildren and 1 great-grandchild. The hobbies are 

on hold at this time and she has no pets. 

 

NEW RESIDENTS 

    

      

Hi, our name is Chuck & Bev Morgan at lot 138, 18099 Sapphire Lane. We 

moved from Indiana because we were tired of the cold and snow. Chuck 

retired from computer and Bev from banking. We have 2 children and 2 

grandchildren. Plus, we have our dog, Dixie, (Bev’s service/therapy dog) 

which you will see with her at all times. Chuck likes to golf and music. Bev 

likes reading, sewing, and knitting.  

So welcome them to our family at the Grove when you see them out. 

 
Note: For new residents If you would like something like this published about 
yourself please see Kathy Olewiler or Althia Fox. 

 

 



 

 

 

EMERGENCY  911  

CONTACT NUMBERS IN  

BALDWIN COUNTY 

 

Baldwin Co. Sheriff    972-6802   

Foley Police   952-4010 

Fire Dept. 911   Business  943-1266  

South Baldwin Hospital (Foley) 949-3400 

Hurricane Emergency Preparedness (AEMA) 205-280-2200 or 1-800-206-

0816 

Riviera Utilities Automated Power Outage 943-4999 

 

 
SICK LIST 

 “Get Well Wishes to All” 

Rose Jordan had surgery, at home, doing fine *** 

Vicki Walbridge had surgery, home, doing fine*** 

Carl Nelson had hip surgery, home, doing fine”** 

Bobbie Traylor had surgery, home, doing fine 

James Van Gaal was in hospital. 

 

VISITS/VACATIONS/ETC. 

Karen & Randy Kalin went to Gatlinburg. 

Rick & Barbara Daniels had her grandson and a friend down for 

fall break. 

Rick & Barbara Daniels went to Biloxi for their anniversary. 

Fran Lowry went to visit her granddaughter in Arizona 

Jim & Sally Bethune went to see friends and a funeral. 
Mike & Sharon Hamm went to Texas to see granddaughter play Soccer. 

Edd & Sharon Goodwin went on a cruise to Quebec. 

 



 

BIRTHDAYS 

 

“Wishing you many more”                                                                                                             
 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY 
      

Jerel Nieta Devor 11/4 

Mike Sharon Hamm 11/5 

David Laura Lazzari 11/6 

Don Mary Margaret Brockman 11/13 

Dan Mary Harnishfeger 11/28 

    
 

 “Congratulations to you both 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Curt Shipley 11/1 

Mickey Holloran 11/2 

Jean LaVigne 11/3 

Jerry Puishis 11/6 

Patricia Loving 11/8 

Larry Kelsey 11/09 

Emsley Deaton 11/9 

Diana Nichols 11/10 

Janan Matz 11/14 

Patricia Kratzer 11/15 

Jacque Meadows 11/17 

Sharon Goodwin 11/18 

Stephen DelBuono 11/18 

Danny Romine 11/19 

Don Roberts 11/19 

Ronnie Traylor 11/24 

Ken Dudley 11/26 

Jim Diss 11/26 

Delores Shackelford 11/28 

Bunny Ziska 11/29 

Mike Stracener 11/29 

Bill Doan 11/29 

Linda Lawhorn 11/30 

Randy Kalin 11/30 



ACTIVITIES 
A MAIN Bulletin Board resides in the Club House.  A WHITE 

Notice board greets you at the Club House entrance. Additional 

notices may be posted at the mail-box kiosk.   
 

Cancer Awareness  
By Patty Etheridge 

 

 

Cancer does not define you.  Surviving is a battle and a battle so many have to 
fight, it is important that they know that they are not alone in the fight.  At The 
Grove, we have some that have won the battle and some that are still fighting 
and even some that are just beginning.  It is an honor to display some of these 
individuals that have had Cancer and won and those who are still fighting the 
fight. May God bless each one of them as they have blessed us in knowing 
them. 

 



LUAU FISH FRY 
We had such a wonderful time at the luau with the clubhouse decorated in 

Hawaiian décor. We would like to thank everyone who helped to make this a 

wonderful time and to everyone who brought the food to share.  The fish had 

great reviews and the food was excellent. There were several winners of $5 

with numbers under their chair. The winners of the pork butt raffle, other 

winners and pictures of the luau are below.  

 
Pat S. Winner of Pork Butt     PattyB winner of Pork Butt 

 
Clubhouse decorated for Luau 

 
Getting ready for the fish and all the other good food 

 



Luau Pictures (cont’d) 

  
Daniel L doing the hula hoop                                               Carole D the winner of the hula hoop contest 

  
Sherrie H doing the hula hoop                                                         Kathy W. trying to keep it up 

 

  
        

Hawaiian dress contest Sharon H, Carole D, Laura L,  Winners Sharon H and David L 

 David L and Patty B 

 

As you can see we are an active group and enjoy ourselves. 
 
 



HALLOWEEN PARTY AND GOLF CART RACE 
What can I say about this party, wow, great, awesome. We had 
around 116 people enjoying the food, music by Don, dancing, 
talking, socializing and just plain having fun. The weather 
cooperated with clear skies, light wind & cool since we had it 
outside & inside. Thanks to Patrick, Patty, Jodie for providing 
the food, for the great race, party, decorating, and the awards. 
Also, would like to thank Doug, Jack, Gary, Stan, Carole for 
doing the cooking and serving along with others who helped. I 
would like to thank Ronnie & Bobbie and Chuck for the use of 
their fire pits. The winner of the fastest golf cart was Roger W. 
and slowest was Carole D. The goulash desert went to spider 
cupcakes by Althia F. The 2nd place costume went to the clown 
(Kathy W.)  and 1st place to the Honeymooner’s (Mike & 
Sharon H.) As I said the party was great with everyone sitting 
around the fires. A lot of people dressed up in costumes. It was 
a huge success. Thank you to all who came and sorry for the 
ones who missed a great event. Please see the following 
pictures  

 

  
Spider cupcakes winner                                                  a group sitting & mingling around 



 

  
                                                   Talking, mingling & sitting around the fire 

   
 Patty talking to another group sitting around fire         Linda L & Ben S as priest & nun with insert of Pat S. 

  
 Joan L as a kitty                     Ronnie & Bobbie as a LSU pumpkin & Black Widow Spider

            



 
1st place The Honeymooners (Sharon & Mike H)       2nd place The Clown (Katherine W.) 

                                                                
    Roger W winner of Fastest                               Carole D winner of slowest                                 

  
Diana N. on her scooter     A pair racing 



  
And the winner across the line                           Patrick & Jodie getting them ready to race 

  
Another pair getting ready                               several spectators & Patty (timer) at finish line 

   
 Listening to Patty                                                     Stan, Doug, & Jack cooking them hot dogs 



  
 Some of the contestants for best costume                 some more sitting around the fire 

  
Gayle and Richard as peanut butter & jelly            Rose J as Dolly Parton 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

First Thursday in month @ 6:00 pm 

 

 We only had a few people to show up to see “Ghost & Mr. 

Chicken”. We sold around 6 popcorn & drink for a $1. 

Everyone who came enjoyed the movie. Our movie for this 

month is “Cinderella” the 2015 version staring Lily James, 

Richard Madden, Cate Blanchett and other cast members. If 

you have a movie let me know and I will try to get it, so come 

join us for a free movie and only a $1 for small popcorn & 

drink 

 

MORNING COFFEE  
Every morning at  6:30 a.m. 

Please note that morning coffee has changed to 6:30 instead of 7:00 

For you early risers you can stop by the clubhouse and have 

coffee with the other early risers.  Sit around, drink some coffee, 

discuss events around the area, find a new restaurant, etc.  A lot 

of good company so come and join in every morning at 6:30 am. 

 

 



GAMING GALS  
By Bunny Ziska 

Greetings All, 

The Gals (for this month Susan, Althia, Joyce, Meleny, Kathy, Rose, Joan & 

Bunny) had a fun day playing “Smart Ass” at Susan’s house—each of us 

ended up being a “hard ass”, “dumb ass” or “kicked by one” at some point 

during the game.   Kathy O took the prize though for being the “Smart Ass” 

for the day.  But we all really think Rose took the prize as she ended up 

being a “heavenly body with two satellites”!!!  

The fun included a light lunch—and Susan was able to try a new recipe out 

on us, which was enjoyed by all.  If anyone is interested in hosting the 

November game day, please let me know and I’ll get the notice out to all.  

  
 

 
Kathy O with her prize and host Susan 



BIRTHDAY PIZZA BASH 
Last Sunday in month at 5:00 pm 

Last month started our Pizza back for the birthdays in the month. We have started a 

signup sheet so we will know how much to purchase. The signup sheet will be in the 

clubhouse approximately a week before the bash. So please sign up before the birthday 

pizza bash. Come and join the celebration. 

Note: On Oct 25 our birthday pizza bash had a good response with everyone enjoying the 

pepperoni, veggie, & meat lovers pizzas. Great to see Fran, Rose, Barbara & Stephen, 

Doug & Carol, Michella and everyone else eating pizza and staying for the ice cream 

social.The signup sheet was a great success with knowing how much pizza to order. So 

November birthdays and others come join us for some pizza and stay around for some ice 

cream at the ice cream social. 

 

 

 



BIG BREAKFAST 

3RD SATURDAY BETWEEN 8 & 9 A.M. 

Our breakfast was held on Oct 17 and was enjoyed by several 

people including some new residents. We had sausage, spam, 

sausage gravy, hash, egg casserole, waffles, biscuit, coffee and 

orange juice.  Our next breakfast will be on Nov. 21, so please come 

and join us. The breakfast in November will be our last one for the 

year since we will have the Christmas Lunch on that day. 

 

POTLUCK 
Last Saturday of each month at 5:00 p.m. 

You never know what might be on the menu for this night.  So 

bring a dish to share and see if dinner fits your appetite. 

Note: Only a few showed up and brought dishes. We are 

hoping more will be showing up this month. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



WII BOWLING  
Every Wednesday @ 3:00 to 5:00 pm in clubhouse 

We have 6 teams with 4 people to a team. Each team has chosen their name and shirt 

color. Will post on board the winning teams for each week and next month’s newletter 

will have all the weekly winners. Also, next month will be our Awards Banquet pictures. 

Our teams and total score for 4 weeks are: 

  
Blue Bayou: Bunny, Rosemary, Dianne, Ron  (2417)       Classy Ladies: Sue, Dianne, Rose, Patty (2401) 

 
Pink Ladies:   Patricia, Dannette (standing                           Sunshine: Merv, Joe, Kenny, Althia (2400) 

 in for Carole D), Susan, Kathy  (2632)                                               

                          
Gutterballs: Daniel, Mike, Sharon, Joyce (2371)               Spare Time : Don R, Sharon H, Jack H, Laura L. (2501) 

Come and cheer your team and have some fun. 



 

 
YARD OF THE MONTH 

October Yards of the Month were   

    
Chuck & Bev Morgan 18099 Sapphire Ln Lot 138 

 

   
Randy & Karen Kalin 18067 Topaz Ln Lot 132 

 

Please look for the Yard of the Month signs in the winning 

yard for each month. Your yards are beautiful. Good Job.  



BONFIRE AT THE PAVILLION 

Every Thursday night at 5:00 pm  
Cooler weather is here. The bonfires are every Thursday night at 

5:00 with the weather permitting. Just check the bulletin board in 

the clubhouse and mail box board for a notice of any change. 

Bring your lawn chair, beverage of your choosing, food if you like.  

So come enjoy some relaxing and fun time around the fire, maybe 

even roast a weenie or marshmallow. See you at the pavilion. 

POKER  
Every Wednesday & Saturday at 12:00 pm 

Come have some good clean fun with the guys.  They have a 

great time sitting and talking while trying to outplay the other 

guy’s hand. Even the women are welcome and if you don’t know 

how to play they will teach you. Several newcomer’s have joined 

the fun. 

CANASTA  
Every night at 7:00 p.m. except on nights of other activities 

Several ladies and men meet at the clubhouse to play this card 

game.  If you don’t know how to play they will be glad to teach 

you. They are getting some new players to join them. 

 

BUNKO CLUB 

1
st
 & 3rd Thursday of Month @ 1:00 cancelled 

Bunko is played in the clubhouse at 1:30pm and the cost is 

$3.The awards are as follow: Most Bongo’s 50% - Most wins 

30% - Most losses 10% - name out of hat 10%. See you there. 

NOTE: Bunko was cancelled because of non-participation. 



LINE DANCING  
Every other Thursday of the month at 1:30 p.m. (cancelled until January 

2016  

Would you like to learn some line dancing steps? Come join us 

and we will give you instructions and teach you the steps.  We                            

only teach one new dance at a time until the class is comfortable 

with it.  Hope to see you at the Clubhouse for some dancing.   

Note: Our Oct. 8 dancing was cancelled because of conflict with 

Shrimp Fest (several of the line dances were attending) and 

Rose, our instructor had surgery on Tuesday. The line dancing 

has been cancelled until January 2016. Hope to see the old 

dancers back and a lot of new faces for next year. It’s a lot of fun 

and exercise. 

 

CHAIR EXERCISE 
Monday, Wednesday & Friday at 10:00 a.m. 

 

This exercise is for weight reduction, strength, & agility.  The 

exercise is contained to sitting in a chair and doing a non-

strenuous exercise for about 1 hour.  Everyone is welcome to 

attend including the men.  The more the merrier.  We have fun, 

so come join us at the Clubhouse.  

Note:  The girls are still doing the exercises and keeping in 

shape. Several new people have joined them at 10:00 on 

Monday, Wednesday, and Friday. So if you want to stay in 

shape come join them for chair exercise. 



 BINGO 
Every 2

nd
 & 4

th
  Tuesday at 6:30 p.m. 

Bring your nickels and join us for some fun.  We do a 3 game with 3-4 

rounds.  It will cost you a nickel a card and if you bingo you get the pot 

for that round (divided if more than one bingo’s). The last round is a 

cover all and the winner gets the whole pot.  So come join us for some 

fun.  

Note: Oct. 13 had a great crowd with a lot of winners. Our caller was 

Mary H and Dianne P our collector. Ron P was the cover all winner. 

 

  
Oct. 13 Rick, Kathy, Isla, Ron, Ben, Diana, Joan,            Oct. 27 Don F, Barbara D, Rick D, Mike H, Patty B, Rose,       

Joyce, & Laura.                                                                 Margie, Merv, Patty B, Ron D, Judy H, Bob S, Roy Z. 

 

 

Oct. 27 we had a very good crowd with a lot of winners. We had 7 

winners for the coverall. Karole was our caller and Bobbie was our 

collector. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



WATER AEROBICS 

MONDAY, WEDNESDAY, FRIDAY 

@ 9:00 A.M. Cancelled until warmer weather 

Our tape is working out fine, but we only have a few people 

showing up.  The one’s who do exercise say it is quite a work 

out. Some of the ladies also join the chair exercise after water 

aerobics. If you want to work on those arthritis pains come join 

us.  

Note:  Thanks to the ladies who have participated in the water 

aerobics. They didn’t want to quit but weather & water got a lot 

cooler. See you next Spring 

 

POLISH POKER 

4
TH

 Thursday of each month at 6:00 pm 

 

This is a game to have your laughing box ready for some great 

laughs and fun.  If you don’t know how to play it’s easy to learn 

and they will teach you.  Don’t forget your nickels. 

 

               ICE CREAM SOCIAL 
Every Sunday at 6:00 p.m. 

If you enjoy ice cream and like mingling, come join in.   

Note:  There is a donation basket to cover the buying of ice 

cream and toppings. Having a great turnout and some new 

faces. So come & enjoy ice cream every Sunday at 6:00 in the 

clubhouse. 



TRIVIA  
Every 1

st
 & 3

rd
 Tuesday at 6:30 p.m. 

Come join us and bring your thinking cap.  Your playing against the other tables, 

so don’t say your answer to loud.  The questions can be from sports, music, 

movies, history, etc. The eating time is 5:45 and trivia starts at 6:30  This gives 
time for the kitchen to be cleaned before trivia. See you at Trivia. 

Note: On the 6
th

 we had around 35 people with ¾ eating Stan’s beef stew with 

sliced bread and cornbread. We had a three way tie for 1
st
 place with tables 1, 2, 

and 5 with 3 & 4 tables tying for 2
nd

 place.  Boy did we have some ties!!We are 

seeing a lot of new faces, so if you haven’t joined us please come. 

On Oct. 20 several people came to enjoy the hot dogs & bratwurst with chili, 

cheese, & corn chips, which was free. This was to thank everyone who has been 

donating their money for the trivia food for all this year. We had table 3 who 

was the big winner for this date and tables 1, 2, & 5 tying for 2
nd

 place and 

table 4 for 3
rd

. 

   
Table 1 (Oct 6 Winners)      Table 2 (Oct. 6 Winners) 

  
Table 5 (Oct. 6 Winners                                   Table 3 (Oct. 20 winners) 



KARAOKE  Second Saturday at 6:00 p.m. 

If you like to sing, would prefer to sing along or just sit and listen 

then come to karaoke. Sometimes we have a performance by Pat 

Brehm that everyone has been enjoying.  You need to come and 

see for yourself. 
Note: This is an enjoyable night with everyone singing along and 

picking out their songs. We also have Stan, Randy, Mike H, Doug 

singing their songs with the group singing along.  Doug had some new 

songs that we haven’t heard but were very pretty. We even had a 

couple up dancing. Great to see everyone enjoying themselves. 

  
  Killer & Bobbie dancing to the music             Stan singing his song 

 
Singing along & enjoying the music 



HAPPY HOUR 
First Friday of each month at 5:00 p.m.  

Bring appetizers or snacks to share, along with the beverage of 

your choice. Enjoy relaxing, meeting new residents, catching up 

on the news, new places to go, etc.  In other words ENJOY. 

NOTE: I was not able to attend this happy hour but everyone 

said there was a great group that got together to share 

appetizers, good fellowship, & great conversations. So no 

pictures were taken of this activity. So all you new residents 

come join us for great food & fellowship. 

 

CRAFTY NEWS  

OPEN CRAFT: Even if you don’t have a craft, come, sit, talk, and 

maybe learn a new craft. 

Note: Boy did we have a great group working on different crafts at the 

same time. Some were working on Christmas, painting, jewelry, quilts, 

etc.  Fran was working on a beautiful quilt and Ellen on a cathedral 

quilt (which takes a lot of time to make). Our next open craft is the 

Nov. 6th 

 
Sitting around working on their craft and talking. 



CRAFT CLASS: Great, I can now make my own bows. It sure was 

nice of Dianne & Kathy to show us how to assemble our wooden 

bow maker and how to make a bow. It is so simple after learning the 

technique. Also, to Ron for making the wooden bow maker for us to 

assemble.   

 

 
Some beautiful bows were made 

 

NOTE: On Nov. 9 Althia & Kathy will have a class to make 150 cards 

for the W.F. Green Veteran’s Nursing Home.  

Kathy & Dianne will have a card making craft on Nov. 16th  

The December craft with Bobbie and Carol will be on Nov. 30 @ 1:00 

with a Christmas craft. See signup sheets for all the crafts in 

clubhouse. 

 

 

 



.  LADIES LUNCHEON 
Second Tuesday meet in Clubhouse at 11 a.m. 

By Jeanne Pingleton 

  On October, 13th, the ladies went to Live Bait restaurant for lunch. 

We had a very nice group of ladies. Some that hasn’t been in a while. 

It really makes me feel good when I see a lot of names on the signup 

sheet. Come join us ladies, let someone else serve you a good lunch and 

no dishes to wash. So meet with us and enjoy a few hours out. If you go 

out to eat and enjoyed it, tell me where it is and the name of it, or call 

me at 955-5682. I have been doing the ladies lunches for 18 months 

and I have met the best group of ladies you would meet. The ladies who 

have never joined us should give it a try. We car pool if you need a ride. 

So until next time we see each other, say a kind word to someone 

and God Bless.  Our next luncheon is at Cayman Grill on Canal Rd.  

 

Jeanne Pingleton 

 

Note:  Sorry no pictures were taken. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 MEN’S BREAKFAST AND LUNCHEON 
Breakfast Every other Thursday  at 7:45 a.m. 

Luncheon 2
nd

 Tuesday at 11:10 a.m. 

Curt Shipley 

Our men’s breakfast on Oct. 1 was at Magnolia Blossom. The 

service was good and the food was excellent. On Oct. 15 we went to 

Grits N Gravy and sat at the bar. The food is always good, lot of it, 

and cheap. Check this place out for a good breakfast. The Oct. 29 

breakfast was at Biscuit King and it’s still a great place for 

breakfast. The food and the biscuits are always good and 

reasonable. 

Our Men’s Luncheon was at Kravers and if you want some good 

catfish or other food this is a great place to eat. They have a variety 

of items on the menu and most reasonable. They are located on Hwy 

181. 

Our breakfast for Nov12 will be at Magnolia Blossom and the 26th 

breakfast will be cancelled because of Thanksgiving. Our luncheon 

will be Bill’s on the Beach.     

Please see sign-up sheets in clubhouse and join us for some good 

food and company. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



              * NOTES*  

SIGNUP SHEETS 

The signup sheet for different events is very important to 

whomever is doing it. It tells them about how much food, 

arrangements, items, etc. to prepare for that event. An 

example was the Halloween Party only 52 signed up and 116 

showed up and we thank everyone who attended. We only 

anticipated around 70. So please if you are planning on 

attending an event, please sign up and how many will be in 

your party.  

 

DONATION BASKET 
On the special occasions (ie: trivia, breakfast, pizza, etc.) when the Social 

Committee has food the donation basket is set out.  This money is to cover 

the cost of the food that is prepared and to provide us with money for future 

events, supplies, & repairs for you.  Just to clarify for some, your money for 

your lot rent does not cover the events that the Social Committee has. So 

please make a donation when you eat. Thank you. 

 

RECYCLE CAN 

There is a recycle can located between clubhouse and pool for 

aluminum only, if anyone would like to recycle. Please have 

your cans rinsed out before placing in can. Thanks to 

everyone who recycles. 
 

STOP SIGNS AND SPEED LIMIT 

Just a reminder: please watch for the trucks coming & going 

at the back gate.  There are more golf carts, walkers and bike 

riders on the streets especially in the mornings & afternoons.  

So please watch your speed and the stop signs. 



 

GARBAGE PICK-UP Every Monday Afternoon 

 Please have you garbage can ready for pick-up at side of 

driveway. If possible please put your can and/or trash out on 

Monday.  We have a lot of potential lookers driving thru on 

week-ends and it would look more presentable if they didn’t 

see the trash by the curb. Thank you. 

 

 

 

LAWNS MOWED  Every Tuesday (weather permitting) 

The grass mowers are starting early in the morning on 

Tuesday’s, so please have items in way of mowers picked up. 

Since the weather has been cooler and the grass is not 

growing as fast the mowers will be cutting back on mowing 

every Tuesday.  

 

GATES 

CLOSE AT 5:30 PM AND RE-OPENS AT 6:00 AM.  

Note: A remote is available at the office if you would like to 

purchase one. The back gate will also be closed at 5:30 and 

not open on week-ends unless the construction workers are 

still in back. 

ANIMAL OWNERS 

Pet Owners: please pick up your pets waste and discard no 

matter where. We are seeing and told of several pet’s waste 

on the back trail and around people’s yard. No one wants to 

step in it or run over it.  The plastic bags can be purchased at 

the Dollar Tree for $1 for 3-4 rolls or use grocery bags. We 

all thank you. 



 THE GROVE RESIDENTS DIRECTORY 

  
The price of the new directories are $3.00 each.  There are still some 

directories left if you would still like to purchase one or maybe an 

extra one. There are a lot of new residents and if you haven’t gotten 

one please contact Althia Fox at 251-943-6608 or Barbara Orefice at 

18233 Millspring to purchase. 

 

 
GOLFERS  

 

          
A special for the The Grove golfers:  18 holes with cart for $43.00 at 

the  

Glen Lakes Golf Club 

9530 Clubhouse Dr,  

Foley, AL 36535-9326    

(251) 955-1220 

 



 

 

CLASSIFIED 

 
 

Alterations 

Linda Conlon                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

8700 Edgewater St 

251-955-1171 

House Cleaning 

Carol Lot 157 

334-328-9740 

Elk Cookbook for sale 

$5 Barbara Shipley 

943-5855 

Gutters cleaned or house 

washing 

Call Doug Corporaal 

597-3957 

FOR SALE 

Queen memory foam 

mattress $500 

Olive Green Sectional $500 

Both items bought at 

Babcock 

Althia Fox 943-6608 

Mary Kay 

Lynda Royal 

770-366-1571 

lroyal7@marykay.com 
Black Friday Sale!  November 26 through 

November 29 only.  

 All Mary Kay products are on sale 40% off. 

Sales tax will still have to be paid on the 

retail price. 

 If you do not have a Look Book, go to my 

website   

http://www.marykay.com/lroyal7 

 Not only is there a copy of the book, but 

much more to see. 

 Have Fun – The holidays are upon us. (PS. 

There are also great gifts for the men in your 

life). 

 

Notary services 

Foley Public Library 

943-7665 (verify hours & 

price) 

 

 

 

If anyone would like to put an ad in the newsletter please contact 

me or email endym02@gmail.com   

mailto:lroyal7@marykay.com
mailto:lroyal7@marykay.com
mailto:endym02@gmail.com


 

EVENTS AROUND THE AREA 
FOLEY – ROBERTSDALE – LOXLEY – FAIRHOPE-  BILOXI 

 

11/01/2015 • 2:00 PM - 4:00 PM THE SECRET CASE OF SHERLOCK HOLMES SOUTH 

BALDWIN COMMUNITY THEATER 

11/04/2015 • 5:00 PM - 7:00 PM Ladies Wine and Drive Golf Clinic Glen Lakes Golf Course 

11/04/2015 • 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM Free Memory Screening Free Memory Screening 

11/05/2015 - 1:00 PM - 12:00 AM 2015 Frank Brown Songwriters' Festival in The Flora-Bama Main 

Room 

11/05/2015 - 6:00 PM - 12:00 AM 2015 Frank Brown Songwriters' Festival in The Flora-Bama Main 

Room 

11/05/2015 - 1:00 PM - 12:00 AM 2015 Frank Brown Songwriters' Festival at Shipp’s Harbour Grill 

11/05/2015 - 6:00 PM - 12:00 AM 2015 Frank Brown Songwriters' Festival at Tin Top Restaurant 

11/05/2015 - 6:30 PM - 12:00 AM 2015 Frank Brown Songwriters' Festival at Gilbey’s Restaurant 

11/05/2015 - 7:00 PM - 12:00 AM 2015 Frank Brown Songwriters' Festival at Sunset Cork Room 

11/05/2015 - 7:00 PM - 12:00 AM 2015 Frank Brown Songwriters' Festival at The Hot Spot 

11/06/2015 - 1:00 PM - 12:00 AM 2015 Frank Brown Songwriters' Festival in The Flora-Bama Main 

Room 

11/06/2015 - 5:00 PM - 12:00 AM 2015 Frank Brown Songwriters' Festival at Lulu’s 

11/06/2015 - 5:30 PM - 12:00 AM 2015 Frank Brown Songwriters' Festival at Tacky Jack’s Gulf Shores 

11/06/2015 - 6:00 PM - 12:00 AM 2015 Frank Brown Songwriters' Festival at Rafters 

11/07/ 2015  9:00 AM - 12:00 AM Christmas Open House A Specialty Bakery & Party Shoppe Gulf 

Shores 

11/07/2015 - 9:00 AM - 4:00 PM 3rd Annual Stockton Sawmill Days Bicentennial Park Stockton 

11/07/2015 - 9:00 AM - 4:00 PM Christmas Open House at Flowers by the Shore 

11/07/2015 - 9:00 AM - 4:00 PM Christmas Open House at Diamond Jewelers 

11/07/2015 - 9:00 AM - 4:00 PM Christmas Open House at Matt's Homemade Alabama Ice Cream 

11/07/2015 - 9:00 AM - 4:00 PM Christmas Open House at Gulf Coast Arts Alliance 

11/07/2015 - 10:00 AM - 5:00 PM Waterway Village Art Market 

11/07/2015 • 8:00 AM - 4:00 PM Monkey-Up Third Coast Classic Lacrosse Tournament Foley Sports 

Tourism Complex 

11/07/2015 • 8:00 AM - 3:00 PM 2015 Baldwin Bicycle Fest featuring Tour de Foley Ride Heritage Park 

11/07/2015 • 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM Blue Angels Homecoming Air Show National Museum of Naval Aviation 

11/07/2015 • 9:00 AM - 12:30 PM The Second Annual Pink Beach Event Bodenhamer Recreation Center 

11/07/2015 • 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM The Harvest – A Festival of Gifts Gulf Shores United Methodist Church 

11/08/2015 • 8:00 AM - 4:00 PM Monkey-Up Third Coast Classic Lacrosse Tournament Foley Sports 

Tourism Complex 

11/08/2015 • 2:00 PM - 3:00 PM Veterans Day Program at Baldwin County Heritage Museum Baldwin 

County Heritage Museum 

11/11/2015 - 11:00 AM - 10:00 PM Veterans Day Special Rotolo's Pizzeria Orange Beach 

11/11/2015 - 11:00 AM - 10:00 PM Veterans Day Special at Hurricane Grill & Wings Orange Beach 

11/11/2015 • 5:00 PM - 7:00 PM Ladies Wine and Drive Golf Clinic Glen Lakes Golf Course 

11/11/2015 • 10:00 AM - 2:00 PM Centennial Veteran’s Day Parade National Guard Armory 

11/11/2015 • 11:00 AM - 11:30 AM Centennial Veteran’s Day Program National Guard Armory 

11/11/2015 • 11:30 AM - 12:30 PM Centennial Veteran’s Day Military Exhibits National Guard Armory 

11/11/2015 • 11:30 AM - 2:00 PM Centennial Book Signing – “Foley at 100” by Kent Cockson National 

Guard Armory 

11/11/2015 • 12:30 PM - 2:00 PM Veteran’s Day Lunch and Entertainment National Guard Armory 



EVENTS AROUND THE AREA (cont’d) 
 

11/11/2015 • 2:00 PM - 2:30 PM Centennial Flag Retirement Ceremony National Guard Armory 

11/12/2015 - 6:00 PM - 9:00 PM Local's Night & Toys for Children Benefit Fisher's Dockside Orange 

Beach 

11/13/2015 • 3:00 PM - 10:00 PM Nightglow Golf Tournament Glen Lakes Golf Course 

11/14/2015 - 10:00 AM - 12:00 AM 2nd annual Tailgate Party Gulf Shores Adult Activity Center 

11/14/2015 • 10:00 AM - 12:00 PM Turkeys and Forest Friends Play Day Graham Creek Nature Preserve 

11/14/2015 • 8:00 AM - 11:00 AM The 23rd Foley Rotary Oyster Run Orange Blossom Square 

11/14/2015 • 12:00 PM - 4:00 PM 11/14/2015 • 12:00 PM - 4:00 PM Kit & Kaboodle 

11/14/2015 • 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM Trim-A-Tree Tanger Outlet Mall Suite 250 

11/15/2015 • 11:00 AM - 6:00 PM Trim-A-Tree Tanger Outlet Mall Suite 250 

11/15/2015 - 11:00 AM – 2:00 PM Camp Dixie Chicken Dinner – Camp Dixie 

11/16/2015 • 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM Trim-A-Tree Tanger Outlet Mall Suite 250 

11/16/2015 • 6:00 PM - 9:00 PM Australian Adventurer Tim Cope is Coming to Baldwin County! Foley 

Civic Center 

11/17/2015 • 3:00 PM - 5:00 PM Shred it Day! Behind City Hall 

11/17/2015 • 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM Trim-A-Tree Tanger Outlet Mall Suite 250 

11/18/2015 • 12:00 PM - 3:00 PM “Foley at 100” author Kent Cockson Book signing Event Foley Public 

Library 

11/18/2015 - 12:00 PM - 3:00 PM Thanksgiving Potluck Gulf Shores Cultural Arts Center 

11/18/2015 • 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM Trim-A-Tree Tanger Outlet Mall Suite 250 

11/19/2015 - 6:00 PM - 12:00 AM Chilean Wine Dinner at Ginny Lane at The Wharf 

11/19/2015 - 9:00 PM - 12:00 AM Shawna P. From The Voice The Hot Spot Music and Grub Orange 

Beach 

11/19/2015 • 6:00 PM - 8:00 PM 1st annual Distinguished Lecture Series presents “The Brain and Aging” 

Gulf Shores Cultural Arts Center 

11/19/2015 • 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM Trim-A-Tree Tanger Outlet Mall Suite 250 

11/20/2015 * 8:30 AM - 12:00 AM Ultimate Tailgate Charity Golf Tournament & Tailgate Party Orange 

Beach Golf Center & Driving Range 

11/20/2015 • 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM Trim-A-Tree Tanger Outlet Mall Suite 250 

11/21/2015 • 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM Trim-A-Tree Tanger Outlet Mall Suite 250 

11/21/2015 * 12:00 AM - 12:00 AM 2015 USPTA One Day Doubles Tournament George C. Meyer Tennis 

Center 

11/22/2015 • 11:00 AM - 6:00 PM Trim-A-Tree Tanger Outlet Mall Suite 250 

11/22/2015 • 8:00 AM - 12:00 PM Powerman North America Graham Creek Nature Preserve 

11/23/2015 • 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM Trim-A-Tree Tanger Outlet Mall Suite 250 

11/24/2015 • 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM Trim-A-Tree Tanger Outlet Mall Suite 250 

11/25/2015 • 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM Trim-A-Tree Tanger Outlet Mall Suite 250 

11/26/2015 • 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM Trim-A-Tree Tanger Outlet Mall Suite 250 

11/26/2015 * 10:30 AM - 4:00 PM Thanksgiving Buffet Perdido Beach Resort 

11/27/2015 - 12/05/2015 • 12:00 AM Annual Foley Tree Decorating Contest Heritage Park 

11/27/2015 • 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM Trim-A-Tree Tanger Outlet Mall Suite 250 

11/28/2015 * 12:00 AM - 12:00 AM 2015 Kaiser Realty by Wyndham Vacation Rentals Coastal Half 

Marathon Orange Beach Sportsplex 

11/28/2015 • 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM Trim-A-Tree Tanger Outlet Mall Suite 250 

11/29/2015 • 11:00 AM - 6:00 PM Trim-A-Tree Tanger Outlet Mall Suite 250 

11/30/2015 • 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM Trim-A-Tree Tanger Outlet Mall Suite 250 

 

 



CASINOS 

 
11/04/2015 8pm ANTHONY COOLS • HYPNOTWISTED   IP Casino Resort & Spa 

11/07/2015 8pm NEIL SEDAKA   IP Casino Resort & Spa 

11/13/2015 8pm BOOGIE WONDER BAND  Hard Rock Casino 

11/13/2015 8pm OAK RIDGE BOYS  Golden Nugget Biloxi 

11/13/2015 8pm SAMMY HAGAR AND THE CIRCLE  IP Casino Resort & Spa 

11/20/2015 8pm CREEDENCE CLEARWATER REVISITED  IP Casino Resort & Spa 

11/21/2015 8pm THE CHARLIE DANIELS BAND  IP Casino Resort & Spa 

11/27/2015 8pm JAMEY JOHNSON   IP Casino Resort & Spa 
 

 
 

 



CRIMSON TIDE SCHEDULE 

 

 

 


